
MINUTES OF THE MAY 4, 2021 
MEETING OF THE ENVIRONMENT & NATURAL RESOURCES COMMISSION 

VILLAGE HALL 6101 CAPULINA, MORTON GROVE, IL 60053 
AND ONLINE VIA ZOOM 

 

Pursuant to proper notice in accordance with the Open Meetings Act, the regular meeting of the 
Environment and Natural Resources Commission was called to order at 6:02 PM by Chairperson 
Georgianne Bruner. Secretary Jacqueline Meracle called the role. 

Commissioners Present:  Brunner, Corelli, Hoffman, Karp, Laliwala, Pietron, Schultz 
 
Commissioners Absent:   Lebeau, Tag 
 

Village Staff Present:                     Teresa Hoffman Liston, Ralph Czerwinski, Joe Dahm 
 

 

Chairperson Brunner proceeded to seek approval of the April 6, 2021 minutes and for all commission 
members to confirm they were able to hear. Commissioner Corelli moved to approve the minutes of 
April 6, 2021. Commissioner Schultz seconded the motion. 
 
Commissioner Corelli voting  aye 
Commissioner Hoffman voting  aye 
Commissioner Karp voting  abstain 
Commissioner Laliwala voting  abstain 
Commissioner Lebeau voting  absent 
Commissioner Pietron voting   aye 
Commissioner Schultz voting  aye 
Commissioner Tag voting  absent 
Chairperson Brunner voting  aye 
 

Minutes approved. 
 
 
 

Staff Reports 

Public Works Director Joe Dahm presented the following staff update report 
 



 



 
 

Upcoming Events 
Village Administrator Ralph Czerwinski reported on the Passport to Greener Morton Grove program, 
stating there were 81 passports returned.  
 
Corporation Council Teresa Hoffman Liston stated that the winners would be drawn prior to the May 
10th Board meeting to be announced there.  
 
Public Works Director Joe Dahm reported that ComEd provided a smart thermostat as a prize, Nicor 
donated 4 tree prizes including the landscapers planting of the trees.  
 
Mrs. Liston reported that the Kids for Greener Morton Grove contest would take place May 7 – May 
28. There is a template on the website that explains the program and the three winning designs will be 
printed on reusable bags that will be used by the village.  
 
 
Old Business 
 
Commissioner Schultz stated that the meeting was taking place during composting week and May is 
composting month. She asked if staff could provide an update on the current state of the Village’s 
composting program.  
 
Mr. Dahm stated he did not have an update but would work on obtaining new information.  
 
Chairperson Brunner then asked for any other comments. Hearing none, Commissioner Hoffman moved 
to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Commissioner Pietron. 
 

Commissioner Corelli voting  aye 
Commissioner Hoffman voting  aye 
Commissioner Karp voting  absent 
Commissioner Laliwala voting  aye 
Commissioner Lebeau voting  absent 
Commissioner Pietron voting   aye 
Commissioner Schultz voting  absent 
Commissioner Tag voting  aye 
Chairperson Brunner voting  aye 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:36  pm. 

 

________________________ 

Minutes By: Jacqueline Meracle 


